July 24, 2008

Randy Spaulding, Ph.D.
Director of Academic Affairs

Higher Education Coordinating Board
917 Lakeridge Way
P.O. Box 43430
Olympia, WA 98504-3430

Dear Dr. Spaulding,

I am writing to request a name change for Evergreen’s Graduate Program in Environmental Studies.  

Following a program review, the Director of the MES Program recommends two slight modifications in terminology.  The first is to change the program’s name from “Graduate Program in Environmental Studies” to “Graduate Program on the Environment.”  The reason is to better conform to conventional terminology in the fields of environmental studies and environmental sciences around the country.  Although there is variation, the conventional usage of “Environmental Studies” generally implies a social science/humanities focus, whereas the MES Program has always had a balance of social and natural sciences, with little or no humanities in the curriculum.  Using “Graduate Program on the Environment” will avoid confusion.  The second change is that, while the degree will remain an “MES” degree, it is proposed that the acronym would stand for “Master of Environmental Study,” instead of using “studies.”  The reason for this is to signify a unified, interdisciplinary approach as opposed to the combination (but not the unification) of different disciplines related to the environment.

These recommendations emerged from an intensive program assessment to examine Evergreen’s MES Program within the broader context of the evolving field of graduate environmental studies programs.  As part of that assessment, Dr. Will Focht was invited to assess our program and make recommendations.  Dr. Focht, who is Director of the Environmental Institute and Director of the Environmental Science Graduate Program at Oklahoma State University, has many years of experience leading a comprehensive survey of environmental studies and science programs offered in U.S. universities (see http://www.ncseonline.org/CEDD/cms.cfm?id=1500 for more information).  Participants in the summer institute included every previous MES Director except one; many current, former and future MES faculty members; current students, alumni, and MES support staff.  These participants formed working groups to develop recommendations for the MES program from a variety of perspectives.  The changes proposed in this letter emerged from that process.

Please feel free to contact me should you need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Don Bantz, Academic Vice President and Provost
The Evergreen State College 
2700 Evergreen Parkway NW
Olympia, WA  98505
(360) 867-6400
